FOUNDER'S DAY

November 19, 1943



Mr. William C. Craver

Program for the Celebration of the Seventy-eighth Anniversary

of SHAW UNIVERSITY

Greenleaf Memorial Hali Friday, November 19, 1943

MR. WILLIAM C. CRAVER, Speaker

RECENT GRADUATES



The Summer Session Class of 1943



The Regular Session Class of 1943

November 1, 1943

Dear Alumni and Friends:

Shaw University has opened with prospects of a good school year. Although we lost many young men as was expected, we have a hundred more students now than this time last year. In fact we have the largest first semester enrollment in the history of the Institution.

There are so many freshmen women that all of Estey Hall is needed to house them. The upperclass women are in Shaw Hall, and the men are in Convention Hall. We have spent considerable money in renovating Shaw Hall for use by the young women.

We are happy to report that we have received \$20,000 of the \$45,000 grant of the General Education Board. The support of our alumni and friends in this drive has been encouraging. We thank all for their donation. However, in order to secure the \$45,000 we must raise \$45,000. We are in great need of the remaining \$25,000 of this grant.

Will you send us a donation for Founder's Day, November 19, or for Christmas?

Very cordially yours,

ROBERT P. DANIEL,
President.

Founder's Day

William C. Craver, executive secretary of the Colored Branch of the Houston, Texas, YMCA, and prominent member of the Shaw University Alumni, will be the principal speaker at Shaw University's Founder's Day exercises to be held Friday, November 19, on the Shaw University campus.

The Founder's Day celebration, memorializing the 78th anniversary of the founding of Shaw University, will include in addition to Mr. Craver's address brief memorial services at the Founder's grave at 10:45 a. m. The chapel program will take place at 11:00 a. m. in Greenleaf Memorial Hall. Because of the travel restrictions and the need to raise \$25,000 more to complete the matching of a \$45,000 contribution made by the General Education Board may Shaw Alumni have pledged themselves to make to the University a special gift amounting at least to the sum which would be spent for traveling to the exercises and returning home.

Mr. Craver, the Founder's Day speaker, received one degree from the University of Chicago, and two degrees from Shaw University where he served for several years as teacher of mathematics and during other periods as field secretary of the Raleigh school. He has been associated with the YMCA as organizer, director of conferences, and executive secretary. His published magazine articles and pamphiets include "Problems Facins Negro Students, Nationally," Association Forum; "Negro Students and the Association Movement," The Inter-Collegian; "Reality in Rance Relations", The Crisis; and "The YMCA in Negro Schools," The Southern Workman.

316 East South Street, Raleigh, North Carolina November 9, 1943

Dear Alumni and Friends:

November 19th marks the seventy-elighth anniversary of Shaw University. This pear's hirthday celebration will be conducted in the usual manner. The institution again welcomes all alumni and friends to join in paying tribute to the founder and services of the school. Because of war conditions many of you will not be able to attend but do not fall to send a tangible expression of your love and zood will.

In the last meeting of the Alumni Association, it was unanimously voted, in view of the urgent needs of Shaw University to match a \$45,000.00 grant from the General Education Board, that each graduate would be requested to give at least one dollar for each year since his or her graduation by commencement 1944.

President Daniel stated at the meeting that if the graduates and friends of Shaw would raise the required \$45,000.00, the school would be in a position to pay all current expenses and pay for all material improvements during his presidency. And may I add, that these improvements have been many.

Make your check to Shaw University and mail it to President Robert P. Daniel. He will mail you an official receipt.

If we do "our bit" in this opportunity, Shaw will be able to continue this fine progress which we desire. Let us help our Alma Mater with our money, as well as with our best wishes and good will. Shaw needs our financial help. We hope to hear from you by Founder's Day, November 19, 1943.

Very truly yours,

C. F. POPE, President Shaw Alumni Association.

Registration

With the record enrollment of 476 students at Shaw University consisting of more than eighty-six per cent girls Shaw University officials have had to reassign the facilities for use by young women dormitories which have been occupied by men over the years, according to announcement of President Robert P, Daniel.

Meanwhile the Shaw men outnumbered by a better than six to one ratio, have become masters of the campus as they find themselves the cynosure of the admiring glances of numerous coeds.

The number of students registered at Shaw this year from sixteen states and one foreign country is sixteen per cent greater than that of last year and oxceeds the highest previous registration in 1941-1942 by one per cent. More than two hundred freshmen are counted among those registered to make a freshman class record for members at the Raleigh school.

States represented by the student body include: Alabama, Arkansas, Connecticut, Florida, Georgia, Maryiand, Nebraska, New Jersey, New York, North Carolina, Pennsylvania, South Carolina, Tennessee, Virginia, West Virginia, and the District of columbia. Two students come from Haiti.

The Shaw University Faculty Conference

The Shaw University Faculty Conference for the school year 1943-44 began Wednesday, September 15, 1943, and lasted through Thursday, September 16, 1943. with Dr. Donald Faulkner, representative of the Board of Education of the Northern Convention, conducting the discussion designed to stimulate a re-examination of the policies and objectives of Shaw University in light of new world conditions

Special emphasis was placed by Dr. Faulkner on the establishing of objecthese and the proper methods and curriculum to be employed in the reaching of these objectives. Among the problems incident to the frustration of many students is the absence of continuity in student programs, the low intellectual life of many college campuses, the neglect of individuals in a program of mass education, the absence of vital contact with life and its problems, and parrow specialization, according to Dr. Faulkner

Other items of the two-day conference included the outlining of the year's program by President Robert P. Daniel and a special discussion by Professor Newell D. Eason of Shaw University who reviewed his experience as a particinant in the Stanford Social Educational investigation held during the past summer in the far West.

Formal Opening of School Year

Approximately four hundred sixty Shaw students heard the Reverend G. E. Cheek, principal of the Warren County Training School, Wise, outline the secret of solving human problems in the formal opening exercises of Shaw University held Friday, September 24, in the Shaw Greenleaf Memorial Hall.

The exercises of the Raleigh School was one of the most significant to President Robert P. Daniel who announced that the enrollment of students already registered exceeds by seventeen per cent last year's first semester second largest

college student body in the history of the school.

Other events of the opening included a talent night for freshmen, special conferences with personnel officers, a theater party, and the faculty reception to new students, all affairs having been designed to orientate the record freshman class to the Shaw community.

Other speakers on the formal opening occasion included Dr. C. C. Spaulding, chairman of the executive committee of the Shaw Trustee Board; the Rev. J. T. chairman of the Hoard; Mrs. A. L. Filmore, corresponding secretary of the Woman's Home and Foreign Mission Society, and the Rev. O. L. Sherrill, president of the alumni association of the Shaw University School of Religion.

Joint Meeting

Continuing the practice of holding joint meetings of the Shaw Administrative Council and the Student Council, numbers of the combined councils assembled on Wednesday, October 27, 1943, to discuss policies and problems which may affect the student life of the University during the year

The meeting was directed by President Robert P. Daniel, who outlined the spheres of activity of the two Councils and urged a coordination of all of the forces of the University "to face the many extraordinary issues which may arise

Shaw students through their membership on various University Committees have contributed to the direction of their activities in recent years, according to President Daniel. Their work on these committees has made it possible for the Institution to prosper without student dissension.

In the opening meeting of the 1943-44 school year the joint Committee examined problems concerning religious life, social activities, vacation periods,

and other matters essential to student development.

Members of the joint Administrative and Student Councils are: President Robert P. Danlel; Foster P. Payne, dean of the College of Arts and Sciences; John L. Tilley, dean of the School of Religion; G. E. Jones, Business Manager; J. Francis Price, Registrar; S. A. Barkesdale, dean of men; Miss Carrie Harrlson, dean of women; Nelso H. Harris, professor of Education; W. H. Quarles, secretarial assistant to the president; and N. D. Eason, assistant professor of Social Sciences. Student Council: Lloyd A. Burrus, president of the Student Council; Miss Grace Morisey, vice-president of the Student Council: Miss Rosalyn Richardson, secretary of the Student Council; Miss Hester Bateman, assistant secretary of the Student Council; Mr. Theodore Childs, treasurer of the Student Council. Other members of the Council are as follows: C. Joseph Barfield, William D. Burton, Miss Bernice Byrd, William Carr, Miss Omega Foster, James Hicks, Miss Clementine High, Lewis James, Australia Mason, John Matthews, Miss Edith Prunty, Alfred Smith, John Stanford, James Thomas, Henry C. Turner, Mlss Theresa Wilkins, and John Young.

The Appointment Bureau

Through the assistance of the Shaw University Bureau of Appointments forty-six persons of the 1943 Shaw University graduating class have been appointed to positions. It is interesting to observe, according to the Bureau of Appointments report, that "approximately ninety-eight per cent of the members of the class of 1943 who were interested in teaching were placed."

The Bureau of Appointments under the direction of Professor Nelson H. Harris indicates that graduates were placed and are located as follows: Miss Ellzabeth T. Andrews, Sunbury, N. C.; Miss Bertha J. Bethel, Brown Summit, N. C.; Mlss Vivian I. Bizzell, Lillington, N. C.; Mlss Blonnie R. Brewlington, Bunn, N. C.; Miss Georgia E. Budd, Howard University, Washington, D. C.; Miss Queen Esther Burgess, Warrenton, N. C.; Miss Margaret T. Burt, Four Oaks, N. C.; Mr. Sylvester Clark, Pantego, N. C.; Mrs. Grace Jackson Cook. Selma, N. C.; Miss Cynthia Copeland, Whiteville, N. C.; Miss Doris G. Davis, Wise, N. C.; Miss Annie E. Dunston, Elizabethtown, N. C.; Miss Elizabeth Edwards, Badin, N. C.; Mr. Henry Edwards, Craven County; Miss Ethel Ellis, Whiteville, N. C.; Miss Codis Flythe, Northampton County; Miss Verdell Forbes. Mlaml, Florlda; Miss Gwendolyn Gill, Scotland Neck, N. C.; Miss Clara J. Guess, Mechanics and Farmers Bank, Raleigh, N. C.; Miss Christine H. Hagans. Farmyllle, N. C.; Miss Hildegards G. Hardy, Halifax County; Miss Mattle G. Hill, Princeton, N. C.; Miss Isabella Jeffreys, Pantego, N. C.; Mrs. Constance Kay Jernigan, Lumberton, N. C.; Miss Theresa Jones, Polkton, N. C.; Miss Sadle M. Knuckles, Mebane, N. C.; Miss Frankle Lawson, Government Service, Washlngton, D. C.; Miss Myrtle Lucas, Wake Forest, N. C.; Miss Alice Luton, Powellsville, N. C.; Miss Ruby L. Mangrum, Enfield, N. C.; Miss Frances M. Marrow. Government Service, Washington, D. C.; Miss Mary L. Moore, Wayne County; Miss Annelle B. Reid, Method, N. C.; Miss Hettie Raines, Seaboard, N. C.; Miss Blonnie Sampson, Sampson County; Miss Margaret Smith, Middlesex, N. C.: Miss Delilah C. Spaulding, Bladen County; Miss Lallion J. Stephens, Morven, N. C.; Miss Ruby Saunders, Smithfield, N. C.; Miss Ruth E. Trice, New Bern, N. C.; Miss Mabel L. Turner, Fuquay Springs, N. C.; Mr. James C. Watkins, Rockingham, N. C.; Miss Gladys Whitfield, Rocky Mount, N. C.; Miss Lottie G. Whiting, Kittrell, N. C.; Miss Bessie L. Wilson, Reake, Virginia; Miss Florine

L. Wade, Hoffman, N. C.

Placement of graduates of other years as follows: Mrs. Priscilla Jones Bailey, La Grange, Georgia; Miss Marcelette Campbell, Louisburg, N. C.; Mr. Caswell Carter, Trenton, N. C.; Mrs. Mary Gladden Carter, Rockingham, N. C.; Miss Ophelia Durham, Winston-Salem, N. C.; Miss Janie R. Felton, Sandersville, Georgia; Miss M. S. Frierson, Barber Scotia, Concord, N. C.; Miss Loui Bell Hargraves, Winton, N. C.; Miss Ernestine Hayes, Williamston, N. C.; Miss Doris Littlejohn, Enfield, N. C.; Mr. Frederick Lutz, Southern Pines, N. C.; Miss Mary Perrin, Winston-Salem, N. C.; Miss Lillie D. Pearsall, Chinquapin, N. C.; Miss Gwendolyn Maye; Mr. Frank Mathewson, Northampton County; Miss Elizabeth Schmoke, Burlington, N. C.; Miss Marthalia Stephenson, Louisburg, N. C.; Mrs. Minnie D. Turner, New Bern, N. C.; Miss Constance M. Thorpe, Williamston, N. C.; Miss Fredericka Young, Winston-Salem, N. C.; Miss Pauline Williams, Method, N. C.

University Speakers

Vesper speakers at Shaw University during the first two months of the school year 1943-44, have included the following: Dean John L. Tilley, dean of the School of Religion; Mr. and Mrs. Houser A. Miller; Chaplain Richard A. Lowe, New York City; The Reverend L. R. Bennett, pastor, Rush Memorial A.M.E.Z. Church, Raleigh, North Carolina; The Reverend M. O. Sommers, pastor, First Presbyterian Church, Raleigh, North Carolina; Dr. O. S. Bullock, pastor, First Baptist Church, Raleigh, North Carolina; and the Reverend J. H. Thompson,

rector, St. Ambrose Episcopal Church, Raleigh, North Carolina.

Shaw University chapel programs have included the following individuals and organizations of the Shaw University faculty and student body: Dean Foster P. Payne, Dean of the College; Mr. John R. Larkins, Consultant Negro Welfare, Raleigh, North Carolina; Installation Student Council; Dr. James E. Watson, Director of Mental Hygiene, State of North Carolina; Mr. Maurice Stuppard; Mr. W. L. Greene, instructor in Physics; Mr. Lloyd Burrus, president student body; Mr. N. D. Eason, instructor in Social Sciences; Dr. J. B. Davis, Fuquay Springs, N. C.; Miss Thelma Nelson, Librarian; Mr. W. F. Taylor, Director Blount Street USO, Raleigh, N. C.; Mr. W. D. Burton; Mr. H. A. Miller, instructor in Psychology and Philosophy; Hayes-Fleming, Student Volunteer Missionary Society; and A. L. Mason.

Students Organize

Members of the Shaw University freshman class of two hundred forty-six students elected Jesse Lofton of Mt. Olive as their president as the freshmen departed from habits of other years and selected their leaders before other classes and clubs were on the Shaw campus long enough to organize themselves. Working with Mr. Lofton will be Mr. John Manley, Como, vice president; Miss Thelma Knight, Colerain, secretary; Miss Gwendolyn Ligon, Raleigh, assistant secretary; and Mr. Thomas Entzminger, Jamestown, N. Y., treasurer. Officers of other classes and student organizations at Shaw are as follows:

Sophomore Class: Mr. Willie Hall, Gastonia, president; Miss Luella Dickens. Rocky Mount, vice-president; Mlss Wilma McCleave, secretary; Miss Adelaide Payne, Swedesboro, N. J., assistant secretary; Miss Allette Harpr, Winston-Salem, treasurer.

Junior Class: Miss Marie Wood, New York, N. Y., president; Miss Harveleigh Rivera, Mt. Olive, vice-president; Miss Minnie Gaines, Atlantic City, N. J.,

secretary; Miss Clementine High, New York, N. Y., assistant secretary; Miss Sarah Cherry, Windsor, treasurer,

Senior Class: Mr. James E. Thomas, Wilmington, president; Miss Bernice Byrd, Charlotte, vice-president; Miss Geraldyne Morgan, Wendell, secretary; Miss Hester Bateman, Ossining, N. Y., assistant secretary; Mr. J. Scott Matthews, Dermott, Arkansas, treasurer.

Y. W. C. A.: Mrs. Alberta Mangana, South Boston, Va., president; Miss Effle Whitaker, Raleigh, vice-president; Miss Louise Watson, Macon, Secretary; Miss Dorothy Cheek, Henderson, assistant secretary; Miss Gladys Brewer, Charlotte, treasurer.

Y. M. C. A.: Mr. Leon Pridgen, Goldsboro, president; Mr. James Thomas, Wilmington, vice-president; Mr. B. Meeks Briggs, Kinston, secretary; Mr. John Manley, Como, assistant secretary.

Resident Young Women's Organization: Miss Marion Perkins, Newark, N. J., president; Miss Andolia Oakley, Oxford, vice-president; Miss Omega Foster, Burlington, secretary; Miss Anna Boyd, Washington, assistant secretary; Miss Cladys Paniels, La Grance, treasurer.

Reception For Students

A special moment of meditation and silent prayers for members of last year's student body who are in the armed forces marked the beginning of the Shaw University faculty reception held Priday night, September 24, in honor of all Shaw University students. Special attention was called to the fact that in giving of themselves the Shawties in the armed forces are doing their share to make possible the opportunity for all to learn to earn a better living and to live a better life.

Having opened with a serious and sober note the reception moved into a program of music and speaking which according to the guests proved to be a "very merry occasion."

President Robert P. Daniel welcomed the students and was responded to by Jessie Loften, Mt. Olive, president of the freshman class. The response to the greeting of Lloyd Burrus, Norfolk, Va., president of the Shaw student body, was made by Miss Dorothy L. Powell, freshman student from New York City.

Music selections were rendered by J. C. White, Winston-Salem, accompanied by Miss Mary Ruth Jackson of Philadelphia and by the Girls' Glee Club under the direction of Miss Jackson.

Alumnus Speaks

Dr. J. B. Davis, outstanding physician of Fuquay Springs and Wake County and prominent Shaw Alumnus, was the principal speaker at Shaw University chapel exercises on Wednesday, October 27, 1943.

Speaking on plus men as the need of the times Dr. Davis, who reportedly has been associated with every successful movement designed for the provision of a Negro presidency at Shaw University, urged the students to remain continously aware of the achievements of Shaw men and women who have gone before and to make of themselves positive characters to satisfy the needs of the world.

Dr. Davis was introduced by President Robert P. Daniel who presided at the exercises.

Shaw Excels In U. W. F. Drive

Walker H. Quarles, Jr., secretary to the President, was awarded on October 30, a special certificate for having been major of the first team to reach a one hundred per cent (100%) quota in the United War Fund Drive which was held in Raleigh and Wake County October 20, through November 2

Mr. Quarles was assisted in his achievement by Mrs. Anna Cheek Hairston and Miss Rubie L. Jones, assistants in the Office of the Dean and Registrar, respectively.

Mr. Quarles' team operated in the Shaw University district and raised funds far in excess of the one hundred per cent (100%) quota assigned to the district. The efforts of the Shaw University team contributed largely to the Negro Division's going over the top in the United War Fund Divise.

Physical Education Program

A special committee under the chairmanship of Coach James E. Lytle, Jr., has been appointed by President Robert P. Daniel to provide for a University-wide program to provide for the participation of all students in a wholesome physical education activity. Through special arrangements the University has authorized the purchase of special material which may be used in the carrying out of this program designed to improve the physical fitness of all Shaw University students.

The new physical education program supplants temporarily varisty football which because of the scarcity of men has not been played by Shaw University during the current year. According to President Daulel the absence of a football schedule will not imply, however, that Shaw University will excite the absence of a football schedule will not imply, however, that Shaw University will extend the other normal inter-collegiate sports. Final decision in this matter will await the decision of the Shaw University Athletic Association and Association has had opportunity to examine the resources available to carry out an Inter-collegiate program in other sports.

Commenting on the new University-wide physical education program which unliked many games, drilling, and other forms of healthful exercises, Coach Ltdle has stated that while the new program is not so "sensational as the spectator attended football games it will give all students more than an opportunity for vicarious participation."

Members of the Committee on physical fitness are: Coach James E. Lytle, Jr., Chairman, Mr. Samuel Barkesdale, Miss Eva Frazier, Miss Mae Tate, Mr. W. L. Green, Mrs. E. A. Thomas, Miss Mary Miller, Miss P. D. Stewart, student representatives are, Miss Ruth Blake, Miss Ruth Wilmberty, and Mr. Albert Hamlin.



SHAW HALL, A WOMEN'S DORMITORY

Because of the unprecedented number of women students living on the Shaw University campus it has been necessary to convert Shaw Hall for use as a women's dormitory. The University officials exhausted all resources in an effort to provide living facilities for young women without seeking recourse to this dormitory which has been used throughout the years as a resident hall for men.

Failing in this effort the dormitory was renovated and prepared for young women of the upper division of the University.

All men students living on the campus have been assigned residence in Convention Hall which last year was renovated to provide for one hundred and fitty NYA girls in the Radio Training Center.

Space has been provided in this building for residence of the Dean of Men and his family.

GRADUATES

(May and August, 1943)

During the school year 1942-43, 115 students received degrees fro. University to mark one of the largest groups graduating in any one year the history of the institution.

Sixty-one degrees were conferred at the May 31 commencement exercises at which Dr. Channing Tobias was the principal speaker. The summer school graduating class which was addressed on August 26 by Dr. J. Henry Highsmith, consisted of 54 persons.

Pictures of Shaw's newest graduates are shown elsewhere in this Bulletin.

Among The Alumni and Former Students

Dr. Albert W. Beaven, President, Colegate-Rochester Divinity School, Rochester, New York, and chairman of the Shaw University Board of Trustees died during the year. We lament the passing of Dr. Beaven who served well on the Board of Trustees at Shaw University for many years.

Chaplain J. H. Cianton, B.Th., '29, and A.B., '39, of Raleigh, has been promoted

to the rank of Captain in the United States Army.

Second Lieutenant Bobby Dunn, B.S., '38, died as a result of an accident during the summer, Mr. and Mrs. Leslie D. McClennon announced the birth of a son on July 31,

Mrs. McClennon is the former Annie Ruth Harper, A.B., '34.

The African Watchman dedicated a complete edition to the late Reverend W. H. Thomas, A.B., B.Th., '08, who died in September 1942, Dr. Thomas was

prior to his death editor of the African Watchman.

The marriage of Miss Constance Taylor Kay, A.B., '43, to Thomas Hunter
Jernikan, A.B., '42, was solemnized on Saturday, August 14, 1943, according

to announcements of Mrs. Willie Otey Kay.

Melrose Nimmo, B.S., '39, has been promoted to the rank of Warrant Officer

Junior grade.

Miss A. Beatrice Coppedge, A.B., '42, is continuing her educational career at

the University of Iowa, Iowa City, Iowa.

Mrs. Marjorie Silis, A.B., '37, is employed by a Government Agency in
Washington, D. C.

Miss Winfred Norris, A.B., '32, New York City, passed during the summer. Charles A. Ray, A.B., '33, has been appointed director of the Department of

Publicity of North Carolina College for Negroes, Durham, North Carolina.

Miss Ida E. Inman, B.S., '39, became the bride of Dr. James Fitzpatrick

Cameron in June 1943.

The passing of Prof. G. E. Edwards of Durham, North Carolina is deeply feir
by the Shaw University faculty and students. Prof. Edwards served as teacher

at Shaw University for many years. Many of the buildings on the campus are the result of his constructive efforts in architecture here. Miss Fannie L. Spearman, B.S., '39, earned the M.A. degree at Atlanta University. Miss Spearman has been appointed director of a Child Study Denar-

ment at Barber Scotla Junior College.

Miss Grace O. Smith, A.B., '41, became Mrs. Henry Augusta Holmes on
August 21, 1943.

Dr. George T. Riley, Ph.G., '09, passed during the last school year,

We share the loss felt by Mrs. Lovie M. Davis, A.B., '43, whose husband died in October 1943.

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur L. McLaurin announced the birth of their son on September 26, 1943. Mr. McLaurin received the A.B. degree in '39, Mrs. McLaurin, the former Lula Naomi Tinnin, received the B.S. degree in 1942.

Shaw University laments the loss of Mr. W. H. Peace, Sr., who throughout the years lived and served as a product and supporter of the school.

Miss Hilda Furlong, B.S., '33, received from Atlanta University the B.S. degree in Library Science.

The Reverend Robert Lee Smith, a former student, was married in May 1943, Mrs. Lossie Slade Weldon, A.B., '33, received from Atlanta University the B.S. degree in Library Science in 1943

Dr. S. L. Walthall, B.S., '20, passed during the year.

Miss Bessie Creecy, A.B., '37, received from Columbia University the M.A. degree in June 1943.

Dr. U. C. Seabrook passed during the year.

Miss Eva L. Frazer, B.S., '38, has been appointed assistant in the Office of the Registrar at Shaw University.

David Sandy Pridgen, graduate of the Academy, '23, dled during the y Miss Lena V. Graves, A.B., '39, received from Columbia University

degree in December 1942.

Mrs. Annie E. Cook Weeks, B.S., 1900, passed during the year.
Mrs. Anna C. Hairston, A.B., '42, has been appointed on the secretaria;
af Shaw University.

Shaw Men In The Army

Following is a list of Shaw University Alumni whom we know to be in the armed forces and whose addresses we know. Please write to these men who are fighting a battle for us all. Lieutenant Fred E. Williams, 710 Medical Sanitation Company, Fort Jackson, S. C.; Pvt. David W. Wiley, Btry "A" 31st Br., 7 Tng Regt., Fort Sills, Okla.; Pvt. Thomas R. Nixon, 7th Air Base, Daniel Field. Augusta, Ga.; Pvt. Emmett Elliott, 429th Signal Const. Br. Avn., Langley Fleld Va.; Pvt. Eugene K. Tolbert, Co. K. 9th Q. M. Regt., Camp Lee, Va.; Sgt. C. H. Jones, Q. M. C. Det. (Ced.) No. 2, Camp Butner, N. C.; Pvt. Floyd B. Holley, C. K. 9th Q.M.T.R., Camp Lee, Va.; Sgt. Walter E. Moore, Base Weather Station Air Corps Advanced Flying School, Tuskegee, Ala.; Pvt. Oliver Horton, 1229 Co. E. Fort Dlx, N. J.; T/5th Emmitt Williamson, 34461983, Co. "B," 259th Q. M. Br., A.P.O. 4779, c/o P. M., New York, N. Y.; Pvt. William Barrett, 397 B., U.S.A., Reception Center, Fort Bragg, N. C.; Cpl. Warren G. Keyes, Headquarters Detachment 565th Q.M. Ser. Br., A.P.O. 402, c/o P. M., Nashville, Tenn. Benjamin G. Neal, 1517, Great Lakes Naval Training Station, Great Lakes, Ill.; John H. Walker, A. S., Reg. 16 Batt., 23 Co. 1372, Camp Lawrence, Great Lakes, Ill.; Pvt. Shade Connor, Jr., U. S. Army, 1167th Trn. Group, Sqd. "D." Jefferson Barracks, Mo.; Cpl. Barnett Muse, Army Service Force Depot, Co. 4, Belle Mead, N. J.: and Thomas Bernard Hart, A. S., No. 835-70-79, U. S. N.T.S.-Co. 1632, Great Lakes, Ill.

WRITE OUR SOLDIERS

Shaw University graduates or former students serving in the Armed forces are urged to send their addresses to the Shaw Bulleth in order that alumni may write letters to them. If you know the address of a relative or friend in the service, please send it to us at once.

NEEDED

»»» \$25,000 MORE «««

TO MATCH

\$45,000 GIFT

Made Last Year

RY

THE GENERAL EDUCATION BOARD

We Have Raised

\$20,000!!!

Let us RAISE the Balance in order to receive the TOTAL benefit of the entire G I F T.